
Conservation Commission        June 1, 2017 

 

Memorial Building         7:00 p.m. 

 

Note:  These minutes are to be considered draft minutes until approved by the Conservation Commission. 

Members Present:  Bruce Allen, Marla Binzel, Ken Jacques, Daphne Klein, Cynthia Bruss (alternate), and  Dick Hendl 

(Selectmen’s Rep). 

Bruce Allen opened the meeting at 7:03 p.m. 

Minutes:  The minutes of 5/4/17 were approved as written. 

Town Lots: 

Dick Hendl indicated that 8 town lots located in Eastman will be offered for sale via sealed bid in July. 

Outreach: 

∙ The Commission is grateful to the townspeople who participated in this year’s Green Up Day. 

∙ A motion was made and approved to donate $150 to Wings of the Dawn in appreciation of Maria Colby’s willingness to 

offer a presentation on wildlife rehabilitation at Old Home Day.  Her presentation will be from 2-3 p.m., and in the event 

of rain, will be held in the meeting room of the Town Hall.  Daphne will arrange for an advertisement in the Shopper, 

and coordinate with Pixie Hill about putting the information in the Intertown. 

Goals: 

∙ A working group was formed (Bruce Allen, Marla Binzel, Daphne Klein) to work on bringing together all the relevant 

information on town conservation lots and drafting a management plan for each. 

Zoning, Planning and Selectmen Report 

The Selectmen continue to work on policies and standards for building on Class VI roads. 

Misc Communications, etc: 

Cynthia briefed the Commission on a meeting regarding the Quabbin to Cardigan trail that she attended. 

Action Items: 

∙ Marla will coordinate with Bruce and Daphne to schedule a work group meeting and check with Pixie on minutes 

that haven’t been uploaded to the town website. 

∙from last month:  Bruce will contact Commission members (regular, not alternate) who have missed several 

consecutive meetings to determine if they are interested in continuing in their role on the Commission.  He will also 

ask Janet to contact the Wilmot land owner who is encroaching on a town lot, and check how much boundary paint 

the Commission currently has. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.        Submitted by Marla Binzel 


